
 

 
 

Howard J. Bogenschild Legacy Grant 
 
Mr. David Bogenschild is a great supporter of the men and women who currently serve or have 
served in the United States military. Mr. Bogenschild had brothers who served in the military, 
and unfortunately on November 5, 1950 his brother Private Howard J. Bogenschild, who served 
with the “Love” Company 21st Infantry Regiment, 24th Infantry Division was killed in Action 
while fighting the enemy in North Korea. Private Bogenschild was awarded the Purple Heart, the 
Combat Infantryman Badge, the Korean Service Medal, the United Nations Service Medal, the 
National Defense Service Medal, the Korean Presidential Unit Citation and the Republic of 
Korea War Service Medal. In memory of Private Bogenschild’s service, the Howard J. 
Bogenschild Legacy Grant will be awarded to a Veteran who shows a financial need with tuition 
and / or with academic materials. Each grant will be in the amount of $1,000 and will be 
disbursed within the entire school year, $500 during the fall semester and $500 during the 
spring semester. While no single act can truly thank the brave men and women who have 
served their country faithfully, Mr. Bogenschild, as an individual, wants to provide Veterans with 
a greater opportunity here at home. Mr. Bogenschild understands the importance of receiving a 
higher education along with working with Veterans to improve their overall quality of life. 
Veterans are the backbone of this great nation and their future starts with the support of 
furthering their education.  

 
Grant Eligibility Requirements 

 
Applicants for the scholarship must meet the following requirements:  

•Applicants must provide proof of military service (DD214) or educational Certificate of 

Eligibility (COE) from the VA, a CUW/CUAA unofficial transcript, and a letter of recommendation 
from a current advisor or instructor.  

•Applicants must have been honorably discharged, and must be currently attending 

CUW/CUAA in attending classes at the main campus in Mequon (CUW) or Ann Arbor (CUAA), 
any CUW/CUAA Center locations, or online.  

•Applicant must maintain a 3.00 GPA out of 4.0 scale.  

•Applicants must be receiving less than 100% tuition coverage from the VA or currently 

not utilizing any military education benefits. 

  

How would the Howard J. Bogenschild Legacy Grant help you 

achieve your goal of attaining a degree at CUW/CUAA?  

(500 words) Applicants will need to provide a brief description of how this scholarship could help 

them in their pursuit of a college degree at CUW/CUAA.  

 



 

Grant Application Submission 

 CUW Student Veterans: Please submit all completed grant applications to the Veteran 

Services Office located in LU129 or email all documents to CUW Veterans Outreach 

Coordinator Kari Metts at Kari.metts@cuw.edu by May 1st. If you have any questions, please 

contact our Veterans Services. 

CUAA Student Veterans: Please submit all completed grant applications to the Veteran 

Services Office located in Student Services Building room 128 or email all documents to CUAA 

Veterans Services Director Dr. Steve Van Oostenbrugge at steven.vanoostenbrugge@cuaa.edu 

by May 1st. If you have any questions, please contact our Veterans Services.   

Team members:  

Keith A. Casey, Assistant Director of Community Engagement and Veteran Services  

Email: Keith.Casey@cuw.edu 

Phone: 262-243-2112  

 

Dr. Steven Van Oostenbrugge, CUAA Veterans Services Director 

Email: steven.vanoostenbrugge@cuaa.edu 

Phone: 734-995-7274 

 

Barb Ellmaker, CUW VA Certifying Official 

Email: Barb.Ellmaker@cuw.edu 

Phone: 262-243-4350  

 

Kari Metts, Veterans Outreach Coordinator  

Email: Kari.Metts@cuw.edu 

Phone: 262-243-4491 

 

Kristen Wuckert, CUAA VA Certifying Official 

Email: Kristen.wuckert@cuaa.edu 

Phone: 734-995-7586 

mailto:Kari.metts@cuw.edu
mailto:steven.vanoostenbrugge@cuaa.edu
mailto:Keith.Casey@cuw.edu
mailto:steven.vanoostenbrugge@cuaa.edu
mailto:Barb.Ellmaker@cuw.edu
mailto:Kari.Metts@cuw.edu
mailto:Kristen.wuckert@cuaa.edu

